
 

 

22.3.2024 

 

Dear Parents, 

Although we are not quite at the end of the Spring term, this will be the final 

Parent Letter of the term as next week is short. The staff and children have 

worked so hard this term and I thank them for their hard work and 

dedication. 

Rocksteady Rock Concert 

This had to be postponed.  The new date is Friday 3rd May at 10am. 

Science Week 

Thank you to Mrs Hughes for coordinating our Science Week here in school 

this week. The children have enjoyed visitors in school and they have carried 

out a whole school experiment to see if people with long legs jump the 

furthest! Ask them about the results in their class. 

Parents’ Evenings 

Spring term Parents’ Evenings were held this week in school. Thank you for 

coming in to share your children’s work and chat to their teacher. 

Parish News 

https://www.stjohnvianney.co.uk/ 

Lent Fundraising 

Thank you so much for contributing to our Lent fundraising. The last ’Big 

Lenten Walk’ took place this afternoon on our Golden Mile.  If you haven’t 

donated to our fundraiser, there is still time.  You can donate using the Just 

Giving link https://schools.walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/st-wilfrids-big-lenten-

walk or by sending a cash donation into school. This will all help us to reach 

our total. 

Gingerbread Socks 

The Down Syndrome Society’s gingerbread socks were on sale yesterday and 

today. The socks were designed in 2016 by a past pupil of ours, Emma.  The 

odd sock day and the gingerbread helps to raise awareness and funds for 

the Down Syndrome Society of Cheshire.  Thank you for your generosity. 

 

https://www.stjohnvianney.co.uk/
https://schools.walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/st-wilfrids-big-lenten-walk
https://schools.walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/st-wilfrids-big-lenten-walk


Y4 St Nicholas Taster Day 

Today our Year 4 spent the day at St Nicholas. They took part in different 

sports events, art and took part in a Lenten reflection with the Chaplain. They 

had a fantastic, fun filled day and Mrs Hames and Mrs Owen were very proud 

of them. 

Holy Week Mass 

Next Wednesday, 27th March at 9:15am, Fr Paul will be in school to celebrate 

a Holy Week Mass with us. You are welcome to join us. 

Sporting Success 

On Tuesday, Mrs Harkness and Mrs Walker took six Year 3 and 4 children to a 

mixed football competition at St Nicholas. The children were a credit to 

school and went on to win the tournament! Well done everyone. 

Book in a Box 

Thank you to everyone who entered our Book in a Box competition. At 

assembly this morning the winners were announced and all were able to 

choose a book as a prize. Well done everyone! 

Winners: YR-Connor, Y1-Leanna, Y2-Jianna, Y3-Alice&Evalyn SL, Y4-Connor, 

Y5-April and Y6-Anna 

No Smoking Campus 

May I remind all parents that the whole campus of three schools and the 

road that provides access is a No Smoking Zone. I have had reports from 

parents of fathers smoking while waiting to collect children.  

 

Wishing you and your families the blessings of Holy Week and the joy of 

Easter. 

God Bless, 

Justine McEniff 

Headteacher 


